
 

 

Diocese of Sodor and Man- Prayer Diary November 2022 

Tues 1st 

ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
 

Jurby BMO  
 
 
 

 The Diocese of Central 
New York – The 
Episcopal Church (II (2) 
Province) 

May the stories of the 
saints encourage us and 
may we shine Christ’s 
light, so that future 
generations may look 
back on our witness and 
feel the same trust and 
conviction.  

 Wed 2nd 
All Souls’ Day: 
Commemoration of the 
Faithful Departed 

Lonan and Laxey 
 
 

Clergy: Alessandra di 
Chiara 

The Diocese of Western 
New York – The 
Episcopal Church (II (2) 
Province) 

We pray the Church is a 
support to our 
community as we 
approach difficult 
economic times.  

Thu 3rd 

Richard Hooker, Priest, 
Teacher, 1600. 

The Cathedral Dean: Nigel Godfrey 
 
Campaign Manager: Val 
Garrett 
 

The Diocese of Newala – 
The Anglican Church of 
Tanzania 

We pray for the deans 
of cathedrals as they 
meet in Manchester to 
explore the impact of 
the new cathedral 
measures. 

Fri 4th 
 

 
 

 

SUMT (Scripture Union 
Ministries Trust) 
 
 
 

Team Leader: Sue Yardy 
Schools Workers: 
Hannah Grove, Linda 
Wildman, Panda Dooley, 
Hannah Elphick, Hannah 
Grove and Kelly Taylor 
 

The Diocese of Newark – 
The Episcopal Church (II 
(2) Province) 

Pray for primary and 
secondary assemblies. 
and for Stars, our year 3 
curriculum day, at 
Ramsey and Douglas 
venues. Pray also for 
our first residential of 
the year on 4th/5th 
November. 

Sat 5th 
 
 
 
 

Braddan 
 
 
 
 

Clergy: Daniel Richards, 
Margaret Fourie  
 

The Diocese of 
Newcastle (in Australia) 
– The Anglican Church of 
Australia (New South 
Wales Province) 

We pray for a safe and 
heathy winter for all, 
especially those 
struggling to heat their 
homes. 

SUN 6th 
THE THIRD SUNDAY 
BEFORE ADVENT 
 
 

Malew and Santan 
 

Clergy: Mark Radcliffe 
 
Readers: Howard 
Connell and Ellen 
Halliwell 

The Church of England Pray for growth in faith, 
hope and love. 

Mon 7th 

Willibrord of York, 
Bishop, 739 
 

 

St Thomas’ (Douglas) 
 

Clergy: Liz Hull  
 

The Diocese of 
Newcastle (in the United 
Kingdom) – The Church 
of England (York 
Province) 

‘Pray for our outreach 
to the community 
around us through our 
services; our family 
service, Remembrance 
Day service, Christ the 
King and then 
beginning Advent.’ 

Tues 8th 

The Saints and Martyrs 
of England 
 

 
 

 

Parish of the Northern 
Plain 
 

Clergy: Iaen Skidmore  
 
Readers: Peter Ling, 
Peter Shimmin, Gill Poole 

The Diocese of Eastern 
Newfoundland & 
Labrador– The Anglican 
Church of Canada 
(Canada Province) 

‘Pray for Readers and 
Liturgical Assistants as 
they minister to the 
communities at this 
important time of the 
year. Pray for those of 
our congregations who 
are ill at this time and 
for those for whom 
November is a solemn 
time.’ 

Wed 9th 
Margery Kempe, c. 461 

The Mothers’ Union President: Jeanette 
Hamer 
Chaplain: Ruth K Walker 
Secretary: Ann Corlett 

The Diocese of Central 
Newfoundland – The 
Anglican Church of 
Canada (Canada 
Province) 

‘Father, we ask that you 
would equip the 
Mothers’ Union to play 
their part in creating an 
equal society, pursuing 
justice, in the name of 
Christ.’ 
 
 



 

 

Thu 10th  
Leo the Great, 461 
 

Care for the Family 
 

 Paula Pridham, 
(Executive Director)  
Lesley Payne, (Personal 
Assistant to the 
Executive Director) 
 

The Diocese of Western 
Newfoundland – The 
Anglican Church of 
Canada (Canada 
Province) 

Pray for the Bereaved 
Parent Online Support 
Day on Saturday 
12th November. 
We ask that those who 
have lost a child will feel 
comforted and have 
hope for the future. 

Fri 11th 
Martin of Tours, c.397  
 

Parish of the West Coast 
 
 
 

Dean: Nigel Godfrey 
 
Campaign Manager: Val 
Garrett 
 
Clergy: Nigel Godfrey, 
Ruth Walker, Colin 
Fleetney, Jeanette 
Hamer, Malcolm 
Convery, Margaret 
Burrow, Brian Kelly  
Local Ministers: Cheryl 
Cousins, Graham McAll, 
Robert Quayle. Readers: 
Rosemary Clarke, Denise 
Gelder, Stephen Hamer 

The Diocese of Ngbo – 
The Church of Nigeria 
(Anglican Communion) 
(Enugu Province) 
 

As Remembrance 
services, including the 
national service at St 
John’s, take place, we 
pray for peace in the 
world. Teach us to be 
channels of your peace 
and instruments of your 
will for the world. 

Sat 12th 

 

 

Maughold, Dhoon and 
South Ramsey 
 

Clergy: Lynn Davidson 
 
Local Minister (Dhoon): 
Nigel Cretney  
 

The Diocese of Niagara – 
The Anglican Church of 
Canada (Ontario 
Province) 

‘As the days shorten, 
nights lengthen, pray 
for those who are afraid 
of what tomorrow may 
bring with the ever-
spiralling cost of living 
and, for those who seek 
to do good, who listen 
and befriend in the 
community.’ 

SUN 13th 
THE SECOND SUNDAY 
BEFORE ADVENT 
REMEMBRANCE 
SUNDAY 

 

Rushen 
 

 Clergy: Joe Heaton, 
John Gulland, Roger 
Harper and Ginny Viner 
 
Readers: Wendy Heaton, 
Harry Dawson and 
Margaret Galloway 

Hong Kong Sheng Kung 
Hui (Hong Kong Anglican 
Church) 

‘We remember all who 
have lost their lives in 
various wars, we look at 
our memorials in our 
parishes and remember 
those who fought to 
give us our freedom in 
life.’ 

Mon 14th 

Samuel Seabury, Bishop, 
1796 

 

 

Tynwald 
 
 
 

Charles our King, Lord of 
Mann 
Lieutenant Governor: Lt 
Gen Sir John Lorimer 
The President of 
Tynwald 
The Speaker of the 
House of Keys 
The Chief Minister  
 

The Diocese of Niassa – 
The Anglican Church of 
Southern Africa 
 

Pray for those who 
exercise ministerial 
office, for all members 
of the House of Keys 
and the Legislative 
Council. 

Tues 15th 

 
 
 

The Diocese 
 

Bishop: Peter Eagles 
Archdeacon: Irene 
Cowell 
Bishop’s Missioner: 
Andrew Coleman 
Bishop’s Chaplain: 
Michael Brydon 
Bishop’s Secretary: 
Lorna Cook 
Synod Secretary: 
Diocesan Secretary: Tony 
Connell 
Registrar, Treasurer & 
Diocesan Officers. 

The Diocese of 
Nicaragua – Iglesia 
Anglicana de la Region 
Central de America 
 

Within the diocese we 
pray for all Church 
Wardens, Parochial 
Church Council officers 
and members, all 
church volunteers and 
Liturgical Assistants. 
During this Interfaith 
Week (13th-20th) we pray 
for increased and 
respectful 
understanding between 
people of religious and 
non-religious beliefs. 
 



 

 

 Wed 16th 
Margaret, Queen, 
Philanthropist, 1093 
Edmund Rich, Bishop, 
1240 

 

The Western Mission 
Partnership 
 

Team Leader: Nigel 
Godfrey 
Diocesan Spirituality 
Adviser: Karen Garrett 
 
The Commissioners of 
Marown, Michael, 
German, Patrick and 
Peel. 
 
 

The Diocese of Niger 
Delta North – The Church 
of Nigeria (Anglican 
Communion) 
 

Pray for parents and 
children who attend 
social groups and 
school assemblies, 
thinking particularly of 
Dalby Ducklings, 
Cathedral Caterpillars, 
Michael Bear, Open the 
Book teams and Messy 
Church groups. 

Thu 17th 

Hugh of Lincoln, Bishop, 
1200 

 

Chaplains on the Island 
 
 
 

Noble’s Hospital: Philip 
Frear; Prison and Ramsey 
Hospital: Brian Evans-
Smith; KWC: Erica Scott; 
FE College: Daniel 
Richards; Police: Jo 
Dudley; Deaf 
Community: Jeanette 
Hamer; Rural 
Community: Irene 
Cowell; The Travelling 
Community: Iaen 
Skidmore 

The Diocese of the Niger 
Delta – The Church of 
Nigeria (Anglican 
Communion) (Niger Delta 
Province) 

Please pray for all the 
chaplains who provide 
ministry across the 
Island. May they 
minister effectively to 
their communities and 
witness faithfully. 
 

Fri 18th  
Elizabeth of Hungary, 
1231 

 
 
 

St Ninian’s (Douglas) Clergy: John Coldwell, 
John Guilford  
 

The Diocese of the Niger 
Delta West – The Church 
of Nigeria (Anglican 
Communion) (Niger Delta 
Province) 

‘We pray for all who are 
concerned by present 
energy costs, anxious as 
to whether they can 
afford to heat and cook 
that they may find ways 
to stay warm and eat 
well whether at home 
or in warm community 
spaces. May we be safe 
carers for those so 
vulnerable in our 
parish.’ 

Sat 19th  
Mechtild, Béguine of 
Magdeburg, Mystic, 1280 
Hilda, Abbess, 680 

Bride, Lezayre and North 
Ramsey 
 
 
 
 

Clergy: Lynn Davidson 
Readers: Tim Grass, Joan 
Watson (emeritus) 

The Diocese on the Niger 
– The Church of Nigeria 
(Anglican Communion) 
(Niger Province) 

Give thanks for the joy 
and commitment of 
both congregations. 
In anticipation of 
Safeguarding Sunday 
(20th) we pray for the 
safe-caring and 
wellbeing of all of God’s 
children on this Island. 

SUN 20th 
CHRIST THE KING 
THE SUNDAY NEXT 
BEFORE ADVENT 

 
 

St George and All Saints, 
(Douglas) 
 

Clergy: Irene Cowell, 
Andrew Coleman 
 
Readers: Charles Flynn 
Licensed Assistant: Ray 
Platt 

The Church of the 
Province of the Indian 
Ocean 
 

Lord of lords and King 
of kings, we pray that 
your Kingdom will reign 
forever in our hearts 
and in this world. 

Mon 21st 
 
 
 

St Matthew’s (Douglas) Clergy: Michael Brydon, 
Andrew Coleman, Roger 
Harper, Duncan 
Whitworth  

The Diocese of Niger 
West – The Church of 
Nigeria (Anglican 
Communion) (Niger 
Province) 

All who work in 
businesses, restaurants 
and hostelries in the 
parish. 

Tues 22nd 

Cecilia, Martyr, c.230 

 

 
 
 
 

Eastern Mission 
Partnership 

Team Leader: Alessandra 
di Chiara 
 
The Commissioners of 
Garff, Onchan, Braddan 
and Councillors of 
Douglas 

The Diocese of Nike – 
The Church of Nigeria 
(Anglican Communion) 
(Enugu Province) 

We give thanks for the 
life of St Cecilia, patron 
saint of music. We pray 
for all church musicians 
and the Friends of St 
German’s Cathedral 
Music. 



 

 

Wed 23rd 
Clement of Rome, 
Martyr, c.100 
 
 

Onchan 
 

Clergy: Alessandra Di 
Chiara 
 
Reader: Carole Bairstow 
 

The Diocese of Nimule – 
The Province of the 
Episcopal Church of 
South Sudan (Eastern 
Equatoria Province) 

Pray for Elaine 
Litherland and George 
Sinclair in their ministry 
as Liturgical Assistants.  
 

Thu 24th  
 

Church in the Pub, 
Sundays at 10 
The Cat with no Tail. 
 

Clergy- John Guilford The Diocese of Nnewi – 
The Church of Nigeria 
(Anglican Communion) 
(Niger Province) 

‘Dear Lord re-energise 
us in heart and mind, to 
push on to build your 
kingdom here in the 
island. Amen’ 

Fri 25th 
Isaac Watts, Hymn 
writer, 1748 
Catherine of Alexandria, 
Martyr, 4th ct 
 
 

 

Northern Mission 
Partnership  
 
 

Team Leader: Lynn 
Davidson 
 
Clergy: David 
Greenwood, Malcolm 
Convery, Brian Evans-
Smith, Jo Dudley, Ian 
Faulds and Iaen 
Skidmore. 
 
The Commissioners of 
Ramsey, Andreas, 
Ballaugh, Bride, Jurby, 
Lezayre, Garff. 

The Diocese of Norwich 
– The Church of England 
(Canterbury Province) 

Pray for the 
stewardship of financial 
resources in our 
parishes, for the 
meeting of funders, and 
for the growth of a 
spirit of generosity. 

Sat 26th 

 
Diocese of Cashel, Ferns 
and Ossory 
 

Ferns: The Very Revd 
Paul Mooney 
Wexford and Kilscorn: 
The Revd Norman 
McCausland, the Revd 
Conor O’Reilly, the Revd 
Ciaran Kavanagh 

The Diocese of Nova 
Scotia & Prince Edward 
Island – The Anglican 
Church of Canada 
(Canada Province) 

Pray for the Venerable 
Adrian Wilkinson, the 
bishop-elect of Cashel, 
Ferns and Ossory. 

SUN 27th 
ADVENT SUNDAY 
 

 

 
 

Marown, Foxdale and 
Baldwin 
 
 

Clergy: Janice Ward, 
Steven Herron 
 
Readers: Nancy Clague, 
Doug Chalk, Heather 
Paisley 

The Nippon Sei Ko Kai 
(The Anglican Church in 
Japan) 

Almighty and most 
merciful God, we pray 
for your comfort and 
reassurance to be upon 
all who find this time of 
year difficult, those for 
whom dark days and 
nights bring darkness of 
mind and soul.  Grant 
them your light and 
peace. 

Mon 28th 

 
 

 

Arbory and Castletown 
 
 

Clergy: Jon Barwood, 
Colin Barry, Sue 
Watterson 
 
Reader: Hilary Flynn  

The Diocese of Nsukka – 
The Church of Nigeria 
(Anglican Communion) 
(Enugu Province) 

Pray for all services 
heralding this Advent 
season. 

Tues 29th  
Day of Intercession and 
Thanksgiving for the 
Missionary Work of the 
Church 

Isle of Man Prison 
 
 

Chaplain to the Prison: 
Brian Evans-Smith 

The Diocese of 
Nyahururu – The 
Anglican Church of 
Kenya  

Pray for those being 
held in prison away 
from their families and 
those held without trial. 

Wed 30th 
ST ANDREW THE 
APOSTLE 

 
 
 

‘Pioneer Church’ 
(Douglas Bishop’s 
Mission Order) 

Clergy: Alex Brown  The Diocese of Nyamlel – 
The Province of the 
Episcopal Church of 
South Sudan (Northern 
Bahr el Ghazal Province) 

Pray that we continue 
to grow and to reach 
people not connected 
to any church; ask that 
God would give wisdom 
to us, and for him to 
raise up leaders within 
our four communities.  

Wed 30th continued Southern Mission 
Partnership 
 

Team Leader: Joe 
Heaton 
The Commissioners of 
Arbory, Castletown, 
Malew, Port Erin, Port St. 
Mary, Rushen and 
Santon 

 Lord, we thank you for 
giving us the holy 
example of St Andrew 
the Apostle. Help us to 
imitate his faith in our 
own lives, that we may 
follow you as he did. 



 

 

 


